Public Notice Regarding Programmatic Agreement with the State Historic Preservation Office

The Ramsey County Housing and Redevelopment Authority is soliciting comments for its proposed Programmatic Agreement (PA) with the State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) for completing historic reviews as part of the 24 CFR Part 58 Environmental Review Process. The comment period is open from October 15, 2018 to November 15, 2018. 

The purpose of the agreement is primarily to streamline the review process for the County’s single-family rehabilitation and energy efficiency rehabilitation loan programs funded with Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds. The geographic area eligible to use these funds includes cities within Ramsey County, but not the City of Saint Paul. The goal of the PA is to reduce the burden of requests sent to the State as well as the response time, while still implementing Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act, as amended (16 U.S.C. 470F).  Consultation has been undertaken with relevant Tribal Authorities as well as the Ramsey County Historical Society.

Please see draft document for additional details.
